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JULY, 2006  
GENERAL DINNER MEETING
R.S.L. 

Tuesday  18 July, 2006 
Cost of Dinner $20  (GST  inc) Please try to have the correct change.
          Four Members will be reporting on the Melbourne Convention
                                             24 June to 29 June 2006.

Board Meetings start at 5.00pm, Committees will meet at 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.
APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

Please advise by 5pm Monday  17 July, 2006.

In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide service 

organisation of executives in business and the professions 

working together to advance the status of women.

From our President:

Dear Members,
I do hope not too many of you have been laid low with the dreaded WOG. I had my turn ten days ago, but am back to normal again. Whatever that is!

We had a most successful Devonshire Stall at the Parade of Hooves – especially pleasing when you consider that most of the stalls were selling food and drinks. Many thanks to all those who contributed – the day was also nice socially.

On Tuesday 4th July, Denise Conroy brought the Zonta Past International President 2002 – 2004 – Margit Webjorn to the home of Ellen and Jim Logan for morning tea. Margaret Dennis and I attended and Ellen showed our guests all the wonders of the farm – including nice warm little chicks in their happy environment. I could quite easily move my bed into a chicken shed on a cold night. Margit – in her role as an Architect – was most interested in the old farm house and enjoyed her ride on the Quad Buggy with Ellen. Margit is a warm and enthusiastic individual with a zest for life and I’m sure will take back many happy memories of her time in Australia. Many photographs were taken, which we look forward to seeing. Thank you, Ellen.

Julie Burton, our new Area 5 Director, along with Janet Mitchell, Area 3 Director have invited Joan Gray, Treasurer and I to a combined Area 3 and 5  Presidents and Treasurers Training on 16 July at the Marriott Hotel. Unfortunately, that date clashes with a family birthday, so we have declined and will accept her offer of another workshop some time in August.

I am looking forward to hearing all about the Convention in Melbourne from our attendees at the July meeting. Photographs galore to shared around too.

I will be attending an Information Session given by Jupiters Casino Community Benefit Fund to be held at Boystown Education Centre on July 12th. This is a free function organized by the Council. Representatives from Jupiters will be on hand, so I hope to learn more about applying for grant money. Please ring 55405314 if you would like to attend at 7.00pm.

Remember our next Nutritional Cooking Class will be on Friday July 14th at the Baptist Kitchen and Hall. I would appreciate help. Mission Australia have told me they have asked two more girls to come. I will be ringing them closer to the time.

Kind regards,

Alice Warby 

DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD and DINNER MEETINGS

18 July 2006

15 August 2006

19 September 2006

17 October 2006

21 November 2006

No meeting in December

16 January 2007

20 February 2007

20 March 2007

17 April  as well the AGM 2007
15 May Changeover 2007
OTHER IMPORTANT DATES

14 July Nutritional Cooking Class at

              the Baptist Kitchen and Hall

15 August 2006 Klausman Women in

             Business Scholarships District 

             Candidates due to Headquarters.

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS

JULY

Special birthday greetings to all who are celebrating birthdays during the month of July.

SISTER CATHARINA      4th
GERRY GIMBLETT        
NUTRITIONAL COOKING CLASSES.        Alice Warby.
Our first Nutritional Cooking Class got off to a great start on June 16 at the Baptist Kitchen and Hall.

We had two older ladies and one young mother who cooked up a storm of Savoury Mince.

We then filled tomatoes, zucchini, egg plant and capsicum with the mince, popped grated cheese on top – into the oven and VOILA! Delicious and a snack which we all enjoyed tasting. The ladies took home enough for three meals.

The Community Nurse came with one lady and stayed for the duration, I think she felt the class was worthwhile for her client.

The others were referred by Mission Australia.

Our next class is on Friday, 14 July,1.00 pm and  a request has been made by the ladies – for a Stew. That is what we will cook and all in a WOK!
My thanks to all who helped. Robin P for being grandma, Ellen L and Geraldine C as buddy choppers, Margaret D, Susan T for organizing puzzles, Sr. Cath for the mince, Sylvia M for buying chopping boards, oil, spoons etc., and all those others for their moral and  financial support for  the Project. Joan Gray is keeping a separate column in the cash book for Cooking Classes, so we will know exactly where we are with costings against donations we have received.
I have bought a plastic box which is now filled with Zonta cookery possessions and which the Baptist Church Pastor has kindly allowed us to leave in their kitchen.

We did enjoy the afternoon.

DID YOU KNOW……….
One of our members has apologized for not being able to attend the July meeting
because,

“I will be in Europe from the 10th to the 26 July to present a paper at the Conference of Knowledge, Culture and Organisational Change in Prato, Tuscany, then having meetings briefly at Delft TU University, the Netherlands, followed by a whole two days rec. leave and a weekend in Germany as free as a bird before flying home.”

Our member, Glenys Drew is studying for a Doctrate in her chosen field, Human Resources and is to be congratulated for her efforts.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS.

Alice Warby has pleasure in advising the Chairs and Committee Members for 2006 – 2007

(1) Membership and Organisation
Chairman: Gerry Gimblett

Members:

Robin Powell,Glenys Drew, Sue Smith, Cherrol McGhee

(2) Finance and Service

Chairman: Margaret Brennan

Members:

Geraldine Collins, Sylvia Mellor, Joan Gray, Sr. Catharina

(3) Programme and Public Relations

Chairman: Robyn Lincez

Members:

Ellen Logan, Jane Struss, Judy Somes, Catherine Drynan.

(4) Status of Women.

Chairman:

Jane Blunck

Members:

Susan Topping, Margaret Dennis, Judy Manderson.

Committee meetings commence at 5.45Pm before the Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm

GETTING TO KNOW YOU…..

I was born in North Queensland, Ingham, North Queensland, the last of four girls. I suspect that my Mother was disappointed that she did not produce a son for my Father, hence my name – Geraldine – for my Dad, Gerald.

My father was a bank officer, so during my childhood we were transferred to different places in the state every few years.

We ended up in Brisbane when I was fifteen. I had been a border at All Hallows for a year before we moved to Brisbane, so I was very happy to spend the rest of my schooling as a day pupil.

When I left school I joined my Father in the bank in Fortitude Valley where I subsequently met my first husband, also a bank officer where I worked.

We married in 1963 and were transferred to Tamworth, where our son was born. After two years we were moved to Barcaldine in New South Wales. Three years later we  went to Milmerran on the Darling Downs where our daughter  joined us. We were then transferred to Quilpie in western Queensland and then on to Beaudesert where I thought I was in heaven – “all this green grass and the possibility of a marvelous garden”–.
      after the barren  west of the State.
   .

Whilst on duty at St. Mary’s School tuck shop I met a lady who was looking for a partner to go into a fashion business. This turned out to be the best thing to ever happen to me. I stayed in business for 24 years and enjoyed it very much

Along the way my first husband and I parted and some time later I met my second husband. We only had a few years together when he was killed in a car accident in 2000. Two years later I married again, sold my shop, and settled into retirement. I learned to play golf with encouragement from Harvey and it has become a big part of my life. I also enjoy craft work and gardening. I now have five grand daughters and am enjoying all that life offers.

I have been in Zonta since the Beaudesert Club was formed in 1987 and find it to be a very rewarding experience.

Geraldine Collins.
FOOTPRINTS OF SERVICE

Our new Zonta Year has begun and 

already there are reports  from the energetic members who participate in the many activities of the Club.

One activity is the service for the Beaudesert Hospital Canteen. The Canteen at the Beaudesert Hospital is run by Hospital Auxiliary volunteers – including Zonta, who contribute greatly to keeping the doors open 5 days a week with the best value sandwiches in Beaudesert. Jane Blunck, Robin Powell, Ellen Logan, Margaret Brennan, Judy Manderson, Joan Gray, Geraldine Collins and Alice Warby all do their share and thus keep the Zonta Service Flag flying. 

  Another area of service to the community was the opportunity to participate in the Beaudesert Country and Horse Festival by working at the Zonta stall serving Devonshire Teas for the many locals and visitors to the Festival. Ellen Logan , the coordinator wishes to thank all members for either cooking or working for that event.
A VISIT FROM A ZONTA PIP
One of the many great results from an International Convention is the friendships that are formed during the short time. Somehow, amongst the 2,000 attendees and the quick refreshments between each session, conversations lead to interesting outcomes. 

    One such outcome was the visit to 
     Ellen and Jim Logan’s farm by the 

     Past International President Margit

     Webjorn and Denise Conroy to 

     experience the “outback” as well as

     learn about chicken farming.

     As mentioned in the President’s 
     Message the visit, followed by 

     morning tea was a great success.

     Ellen wishes to thank Alice Warby and 

     and Margaret Dennis for attending  

     and helping to make the visitors
     welcome.
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